Gwehelog Parish Hall

Minutes of Management Committee Meeting held at 8.00pm Monday 4th June 2018

Present

Brian Paul - Treasurer Annis Paul - Secretary & Trustee Rob Baker - Member Sue Baker - Member Kay Davies - Member John Davies – Member

Apologies

Windsor Howells Roger Leaver Robert Wigginton

Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes of the last Meeting dated 23rd April 2018 was agreed, and signed off by Rob Baker.

Matters Arising

Rob and Sue have organized an explanatory notice on how the book share works, and placed a colourful picture over one of the bookshelves.

Rob Baker will be reducing the height of the tree to a suitable height, with an owl carved on the top, weather and time permitting.

The Elvis Evening was a Great Success

110 tickets for the Elvis Concert were sold, totaling £1358.50.

The raffle income was £158, making a total income of £1516.50.

Expenditure was £449.24 made up with the cost of a Banner, Flyers, Advert, Sound Engineer,

Refreshments and Raffle Prizes, leaving a surplus of £1067.26.

The Committee agreed to forward a donation to the Wales Air Ambulance for £500. Brian Paul will organize.

A complaint was received from John Down who had purchased a ticket, arrived late and said that he was unable to get into the Hall. The Committee agreed to offer him a free ticket to the Neil Diamond concert. Roger Leaver will organize, when the tickets are printed.

A competition was put up on Facebook with 2 tickets for Neil Diamond as the prize.

The lucky winner was Rachel Price. Roger Leaver is to provide the tickets.

A Plant was purchased for Truedy as a thank you for all the help in the catering.

The Committee received a thank you note that has been pinned to the notice board.

The Puppy Training classes for 8 dogs is hoping to be set up in August. They agreed to clean and disinfect the Hall after use.

Val Smith Hardwood Board/Sign 4ft x 1.5ft, was taken to the Prison but is still waiting for completion of the engraving.

Kay Davies was given, as a donation the Council

3 Litter Pickers

3 Litter Bins

Bag of gloves

A roll of plastic gloves

2 Yellow Viz Jackets

Rob Baker has installed a new light fitting for the Disabled Toilet.

Brian Paul confirmed that he has still not received any reply from MCC regarding the application for the Community Building Energy "Make Over"

The Committee decided to hold another Coffee morning on Thursday 19th July 2018 - 11.00am to 1.00pm

Sue Baker agreed to purchase the milk, biscuits and cakes.

Windsor requested a large box in which to store the Christmas Decorations. Rob will organize.

Further discussions took place on our Data Protection Policy, following the new GDPR on 25th May.

Robert Wigginton was unable to attend, so Annis Paul will liaise with Roger Leaver on a way forward to ensure we have compliance

Any Other Business

The documents and entry forms for "The Best Kept Village Hall" as mentioned in the GAVO magazine, was not sent in.

The Committee has decided to enter next year.

Rob has organized a Bird Box and a Bat Box.

Annis Paul has several boxes of bedding plants to donate, plus more bedding plants has been donated by Paul (grass cutter)

Rob Baker will arrange the base filling in of the two beds, and Annis Paul will purchase 9 bags of Compost.

Sue suggested holding a Gardening Club, to exchange plants, plant up beds, make suggestions for improvement to the Village Hall site and help plant Autumn bulbs.

Sue will advertise the Club on Facebook.

Roger Leaver will include in the Newsletter.

Brian Paul mentioned that the subscription to the Gavo magazine was free for the first year. The charges for the second year, has now been abandoned. The Gavo Magazine is now available free online.

www.gavowales.org.uk

The next meeting will be held on Monday 9 th July 2018 at 8.00pm.
There was no other business so the meeting concluded at 9.52pm
Approved.
Date